Village of Aurora Community Preservation Panel & Planning Board Joint Public Hearing
              June 5, 2013
CPP Chair MacCormick opened the Public Hearing at 7:02 PM. 

Present: CPP members Chris MacCormick, Jeff Blum, Dan DiSanto, and Ed Easter; and Planning Board members Grace Bates, Pat Bianconi, and Alan Connors.

Others present: Village Clerk Ann Balloni, Village Historian Dr. Linda Schwab, Peggy Depee’, David Brooks, Deborah Brooks, Tim Dugan, Linda Dugan, and Daniel Green.

#13-12  from Levanna Meadows, Inc. for a demolition permit of a garage at 39 Cherry Ave. (Tax Map #182.13-1-8)

Village Historian, Dr. Schwab prepared a report (a copy attached to these minutes) detailing the history of the property as well as the surrounding character of the neighborhood.  Dr. Schwab discussed with the applicant the reasons for the demolition request (safety and cost) and suggested salvaging usable material for the replacement or selling it to offset costs.  The applicant, CPP and Planning Board members all agreed that salvaging was a worthy recommendation, though not a mandatory one.

It was noted by Clerk Balloni that she and the Village Historian, together with the Code Enforcement Officer, are amending the demolition application to include documentation by the Village Historian before any demolition tales place.

Chair MacCormick asked for public comment and there was none.

The CPP and the Planning Board then went through the criteria for demolition outlined in the Village of Aurora Zoning Law of 2008, section 704.C.4

· Condition – The building is in a state of disrepair with side walls and the roof falling in.

· Historical Significance – Per Dr. Schwab, the building does not appear on any maps and, once she views the interior, she will have a better indication of the age of the building.

· Surrounding Parcels – The building intrudes 12 feet on the adjacent property to the north and is on the boundary of the adjacent property to the east.

· Economic Viability – Not applicable

· Future Plans – Rebuild the garage and restore the house.  Dr. Schwab inquired about stylistic matching for the restoration and the applicant was agreeable to conferring with Dr. Schwab on the project.

Dr. Schwab stated she had no objections to the demolition.

CPP Chair MacCormick again asked if there was any public comment and there was none.

On motion by Grace Bates, seconded by Ed Easter, the Joint Public Hearing was closed at 7:31pm.

AYES:  MacCormick, Blum, DiSanto, Easter, Bates, Bianconi and Connors.

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

